CLAVERLEY IN BLOOM (CIB)
Meeting Notes 1st April 2014
Present:  Rod Parr (Chair), Andy Crackle, Peter Barby, Jacqui Cooper, Mick Thorrington
1. Apologies:  
2. Minutes of Last Meeting: 
· Agreed
3. Accounts
· Account balance £2403.76 (excluding below and £118.47 ring fenced as contingency for the Aston Land bank shrub planting campaign).
· Cheques 
· Claim from RP iro £20 attendance charge for HEIB Spring Seminar (£10 each iro JC & RP) 
· RP had traced the receipts iro the purchase of trough renovation materials in 2013. RP had made identical claims of £20.88 for 2 separate purchases of half round posts whereas the claims should have been for £20.88 and £17.40 respectively. The overpayment would be deducted from RP’s claim in respect of HOEB attendance above
· Claim from JC for £105.30 in respect of wildflower seeds ordered for the Aston Lane bank and Claverley School free seed distribution
4. Matters Arising
Aston Lane Bank 

· JC had ordered a suitable grass and wildflower seed mix from Phoenix Amenity Supplies. RP would sow the seed as soon as the daffodils had finished flowering. Additional poppy seed would be added to the mix to tie in with the 2014 WW1 centenary commemorations.  
 
Action:
RP – Sow seed when conditions allow

Tree Planting 
· PP had taken delivery of 160 whips (approx. 60 hedging plants and 100 trees) from the Shropshire Free Tree scheme. Approximately 70 had been planted at Ludstone Hall on 3rd March by children form Claverley School and the remainder (including the hedging material) had been distributed to local parishioners by PP.

CIB Summer Quiz
· At the March meeting members had agreed that it would be worth promoting an event sometime during late summer. RP had spoken to Karen Horton and had agreed a provisional date of 20th August. Members agreed to run with this date and to advertise the event in the next edition of the Halo magazine.
Action:
RP – Confirm quiz date with Keith & Karen Horton.

Gold Award Signage
· CIB members had discussed the issue at the March meeting and had agreed that a simple sign “Bloom Gold Award Winners” (in gold with a green background) should be attached to the face of each of the 5 village entrance point planters. Alternatively the signs could be suspended form the planters. PP reported that he still had contacts with a sign making company and would obtain a quote when provided with measurements
Action:
RP – Measure troughs and notify dimensions to PP
Hairdressers Planting Troughs

· Given that plans for alteration of the site were at an early stage the meeting assumed that the troughs could stay in place during the summer planting season. PB would confirm the situation with Linda Sage.  
Action:
PB – Liaise with LS as above
School Related Issues
· Litter Pick 

· Earlier on the day of the meeting RP & JC had accompanied 10 children (+ a teaching assistant) on a litter picking tour of the school field footpath and the school field itself.
· The children responded well and several bags of litter were collected. The exercise also embraced the “Great Litter Count” - the latest initiative from the “Big tidy up” campaign. The children appeared to enjoy the additional element of the litter picking session. JC would collate the data and forward to the campaign HQ. Details would also be sent to the school head
Action:
JC – As above
· Wildflower Seeds

· JC had obtained 500g of cornflower annual seeds from Phoenix Amenity Supplies and had decanted them into individual packets for each child as per last year. The seed packets had been presented to the school earlier in the day and RP had taken the opportunity to photograph the event for the Bridgnorth Journal and judging portfolio etc.
· At the March meeting PB had suggested that the children should be encouraged to supply a photograph showing the results of their seed sowing. A prize could be offered for the best entry. RP had mentioned this to the school head, Jo Derrer who had welcomed the proposal and suggested that book prizes (wildflower identification etc.) could be awarded to the three best entrants. 
Action:
RP – Discuss and agree photo competition details with JD in due course
· RHS “Growing for Gold Pollinators”
· JD had expressed an interest in school participation in the event and RP had registered with the RHS accordingly

· The free sunflower seeds supplied by the RHS to all registrants could be used by the school in a variety of ways. Other insect attracting plant species could also be planted alongside the sunflowers to add diversity to the project.
Action:
RP – Discuss further with JD
Claverley Parish Website

· The new website had been launched on 30th March. RP would update the CIB page on an ongoing basis and asked members to scrutinise the content from time to time and notify RP of any errors or omissions. 
Action:
All – Check content of CIB page 
Spicers Close Planting Beds
· RP had not received any further information from the Parish Clerk regarding this proposal
Claverley Spring Clean

· Confirmed that the event would take place on Thursday 10th April at 18.00hrs. Appeal for volunteers had been placed in the Halo Magazine and posted on the Claverley Parish website.
· MT planned to remove a large quantity of ivy and other unwanted green material from the upper section of the Aston Lane hedgerow which would justify the use of a skip. This could be placed on the Plough car park but permission would have to be sought from Keith Horton – particularly in view of the current building work on the barn.
Action:
MT – Approach KH as above and notify RP of the outcome  
5. Campaign Issues
Campaign Strategy
· The meeting again confirmed that reduced committee membership should not be allowed to deflect CIB from its founding principles. CIB should continue with core activities such as the annual winter and summer planting schemes along with efforts to keep the village looking clean and tidy. 
· RP had discussed the pros and cons of entering the 2014 HOEB campaign with judge Robin Russell. RP had outlined the difficulties faced by CIB members in preparing for “judgement day” and in supporting the judging tour arrangements on the day itself. Portfolio preparation would also be more difficult and RP had suggested to RR that, at best, resources may only allow for a minimalist entry. RR said that he was comfortable with this approach and added that Bloom groups who had previously withdrawn from the HOEB campaign had sometimes lost momentum and found it difficult to re-enter. In any event RR had pencilled in the 14th July for judging CIB’s entry. .

· Members agreed, with some reservations, that CIB should enter the 2014 campaign subject to the limitations that resources would allow. 
Action:
RP – Submit campaign entry form to HEIB
6. HOEB Spring Seminar 
RP and JC had attended attend the seminar at Hampton in Arden on 27th March. Amongst the subjects on the agenda were
· New Judges
· Several new judges had been appointed. Angela Pendleton who had assessed CIB last year had retired. Robin Russell remained as a judge in the village category
· Painting Competition

· To be held again this year with the theme “Growing for Gold Pollinators” Details of the competition including the application form will be made available on the HEIB website
· RHS 2014 Theme “Growing for Gold Pollinators”
· Most bloom groups had already chosen their 2014 colour theme prior to the announcement of the RHS initiative. The commemoration of the WW1 centenary meant that many groups would be featuring red poppies rather than gold pollinators. HEIB judges understood the reasons for this but hoped that bloom groups would be able to find a way of planting some gold coloured plants in recognition of the RHS milestone theme.
· HEIB Website
· The new website had been in preparation for around 2 years but would now be launched within the next 14 days. Bloom groups would be informed of the go-live date and asked for feedback
· New Judging Categories
· The RHS had proposed the introduction of entries in respect of Business Improvement Districts and for Parks and Open Spaces. The BID category would be trailed this year by at least one group in the HEIB region. The Parks category was still under evaluation. 
· Judging Tours
· A reminder was given of some of the issues that bloom groups should consider in relation to judging tours including the need for good timekeeping, easily accessible transport and the avoidance of excessive stopping points, press coverage and easy to interpret coverage of the principle campaign criteria
Action
RP – Forward details of painting competition to school

7. Projects/Initiatives 2014

Clover Heath Planting Project

· RP, JC and AC had had a site meeting with local resident Scott Lawrence on 13th March. SL felt that the installation of a couple of wooden troughs on the green space at the end of Clover Heath was worth proposing to local residents. The level of support would be difficult to judge and it would probably be necessary to carry out face to face canvassing rather than a simple leaflet drop. It would also be important to provide details of the proposed trough design. 
· SL mentioned that he may be able to obtain used 14ft wooden packing cases that could be adapted as planting troughs. SL would make further enquiries and supply details to RP. 
Action:
RP – Continue liaison with Scott Lawrence 

8. Newsletter

April entry – subjects from
· HEIB Campaign entry
· Growing for Gold Pollinators/wildflowers

· Summer Quiz

· School litter pick


Action:
RP – compile entry
9. AOB

Theft of Plants

· JC had prepared a notice to be attached to the Digbeth Lane planting box re the plant theft that had occurred on 16th February. 
Winter Planting Scheme

· It was agreed that the current winter planting scheme was looking a little tired and needed brightening up. Members authorised RP to purchase suitable plants from Nick Bromley to a maximum value of £50.

Action:
RP – As above
10. Date of Next Meeting
· 19.30 on Tuesday 6th May @ Kings Arms
